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Hammond Park 
Primary School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

Term 4  

Term 4 began smoothly on Monday 12th October. We currently have 

an enrolment of 385 students. We are very pleased to welcome a 

number of new families to our school community.  These new enrol-

ments have come from other public schools, interstate and overseas. 

The final term of the year is already shaping up to be very busy as en-

rolments flow into our school on a daily basis in readiness for the be-

ginning of the 2016 school year.  We are also expecting the arrival of 

two transportable Early Childhood classrooms in Murrumbidgee Block 

before the end of the school year. Two more transportable classrooms 

will arrive during the school holidays.  These two classrooms will be 

installed in Frankland and Eucalyptus Blocks. We are working closely 

with the Department of Education to ensure that these classrooms will 

be ready for the start of 2016. 

 

Interm Swimming Lessons  

I would like to express my sincere thanks to all parents and caregivers 

who made sure that children were well and truly organized to begin 

swimming lessons at South Lake Leisure Centre on the first day of this 

term.  We have been most impressed with the high level of participa-

tion in swimming lessons this year. As you would be aware, the De-

partment of Education meets the cost of swimming instruction at In-

term classes for all public primary students in Pre-primary to Year 6. 

We are most fortunate that our children have this opportunity as we 

head towards another of our hot Summers. 
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REMEMBER: 

 Scholastic Book Club orders due by Monday 26 October 2015. 

 “Message You” : \SMS for absences 0437 780 341.  

 You can also use Skoolbag to advise of absences. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Mon 12—Fri 23 Oct 

Swimming Lessons PP-6 

Wed 28 Oct Interschool 

Athletics Pre-Carnival 

Wed 28 Oct School 

Board Meeting 

Fri 30 Oct Interschool 

Athletics Carnival 

Tue 3 Nov Bike Safety 

Incursion 

Wed 4 Nov 2.15pm As-

sembly 

Wed 4 Nov P&C Meeting 

PLEASE NOTE: 

There will be a 

student free day on 

Monday 16 Novem-

ber 2015. 



 

2016 Kindergarten Enrolment, Teddy Bear’s Picnic and Parent Meeting 

Thank you to all parents and caregivers of our 2016 Kindy students who 

have already finalised their enrolment paperwork. If you haven‟t already 

done so please bring in your child‟s Birth Certificate, Immunisation Records 

and proof of your residency within our school‟s Local Intake Area (a current 

utility bill, rates notice, rental contract or building contract), to the school of-

fice as soon as possible.  

We look forward to meeting our 2016 Kindy students and their families at 

“The Teddy Bears Picnic” on Wednesday 25th November between 9.30 

and 10.30am in Murrumbidgee Block. Don‟t forget to put this date in your 

diary! 

A Parent Meeting (no children please) will also be held in the school library 

on Monday the 30
th
 of November between 5.30 and 6.30pm. This will be an 

opportunity for our new Kindy parents to meet with some of the P & C mem-

bers and learn more about the Kindy program.  

 

P&C 

The next meeting of the P&C Association will be held on Wednesday 4
th

 

November at 7.00pm.  All parents and caregivers are most welcome to at-

tend this meeting.  These meetings provide an opportunity for you to catch 

up on school events and meet and work with other parents to support the 

school and your children. 

You will find a comprehensive overview of activities that are planned by our 

P&C Fundraising Committee in the body of this newsletter.  I encourage you 

all to complete the survey using the link in this newsletter. The P&C are very 

keen to meet the needs of all members of our school community, so please 

complete the survey and have your say! 

 

School Board 

The next meeting of our School Board will be held in the Staff Room next 

Wednesday 28
th

 October at 7.00pm.   

 

 

 

Regards 
Jennifer Lee 
Principal 

H A M M O N D  P A R K  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  

I S S U E  1 6  



P A G E  3  

I S S U E  1 6  

                              Scientists in Schools 

IMPORTANT 

DATES 

Mon 12—Fri 23 Oct 

Swimming Lessons 

PP-6 

Wed 28 Oct Inter-

school Athletics Pre

-Carnival 

Wed 28 Oct School 

Board Meeting 

Fri 30 Oct Inter-

school Athletics 

Carnival 

Tue 3 Nov Bike 

Safety Incursion 

Wed 4 Nov 2.15pm 

Assembly 

Wed 4 Nov P&C 

Meeting 

Scientists in Schools (SiS) partnership with the Commonwealth Sci-

entific and Industrial Research Organisation (CSIRO) 

 

Hammond Park Primary School is very excited to be launching our Scien-

tist in Schools partnership through CSIRO. 

In Term 4 we are fortunate enough to have Mark Tingay, who is a geophys-

icist with Chevron, volunteer his valuable time to work with our students 

and teachers in the Science learning area. 

The purpose of the Scientists in Schools partnerships is for a real scientist 

to work with our students and teachers to make the Science learning area 

more engaging, informative, enjoyable and educational. Mr Tingay will vol-

unteer his time a few times a month to collaborate with Miss Hunter and Mr 

Brennan to assist the Year 4/5/6s in Franklin Block to achieve the best pos-

sible outcomes in Science. It‟s a fabulous opportunity for the students to 

work on Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) 

learning activities with a „real‟ scientist.  

During the 2016 school year, many other students will be able to participate 

in valuable learning activities with Mr Tingay. 

Mr Tingay has an interesting background and will be able to bring a wealth 

of knowledge to our students and school community. He has been a pro-

fessor at various universities, delivering Geology and Earth and Space 

based learning units. He has been partnered with two other schools in Ade-

laide with the Scientist in Schools program. He has also been a scientific 

tour guide on expedition cruises to the Antarctic and Arctic, taught basic 

astronomy and celestial navigation as well as given over 80 science media 

interviews. 

We‟re very excited about our school‟s partnership with Mr Tingay - what a 

valuable asset to have in our school community!  We also look forward to 

sharing some of the exciting Science activities our students will be involved 

in throughout the partnership. 
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Cycle Safety Education Program 

On Tuesday the 3
rd

 of November the team from, „Cycle Safety‟ is going to present an incur-

sion for our students from Kindy to year 6. 

Cycle Safe is a fun interactive program that focuses on prevention. The idea is to focus on 

early intervention to ensure safety habits that will have a positive impact on future road and 

bike path usage in an attempt to reduce injury and hospitalisation from bike related injuries. 

The key messages included within the program are; wearing a helmet, staying left, riding 

with adults, using pathways until you‟re 12, being safe in driveways, being aware of other ve-

hicles and obstacles on the road and promoting cycling as fun for the whole family. 

The Cycle Safety team will present a 40 minute presentation to each class. The RAC subsi-

dises the cost of the program and the school will pay for the rest of the incursion as part of 

our whole school Health Program. 
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P & C News 

  
P&C News 

  
  

The Fundraising Committee 
  

Family Portrait Day 
This week families were able to view and purchase 
the photos taken during their sessions at the end of 
last term.  We hope everyone was pleased with their 
free prints and keyring, and the extra poses on of-
fer.  A great way to update your family portrait for a 
very low price. 
  
Bunnings Sausage Sizzle – Sunday 1st Nov 
We have been very fortunate in being able to secure 
a spot at Bunnings to hold a sausage sizzle at Bun-
nings Cockburn on Sunday 1st November.  This is not 
only a great way to raise money for the school but to 
also interact with the local community.  For this 
event we are calling for PARENT VOLUNTEERS to as-
sist on the day.  If you are able to help cook some 
snags we’d love to hear from you.  If you can please 
contact us either via our Facebook page or email: 
hammondparkpac@gmail.com  Thank you to every-
one who helps make this a success by either volun-
teering their time or coming down to purchase a sau-

sage or two. 

  
Fundraising Planning for 2016 
The Fundraising Committee is beginning to plan our 
calendar for the 2016 school year.  To help make 
2016 as fun and successful as this year we are asking 
parents to complete the following survey.  It takes 
less than 2 minutes, consists of only 4 questions, and 
allows you to have a say in what you would like to 
see in the new year.  Please follow this link to assist 

us https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/QBYD5MZ  

  
Upcoming Events for Term 4 
Bunnings Sausage Sizzle - 1st November * 
School Disco - 20th November 
Christmas Themed Free Dress Day - 11th December 
Eden Green Christmas Party Cake Stall - 13th De-
cember * 

  

* We will need parent volunteers to assist in running 
these events 
  

*  hammondparkpac@gmail.com 

  
The Fabulous Food Factory 

  
Welcome to Term 4 and some fantastic new menu 
items including; 
  

Homemade pies 
Sausage rolls 
Vegetarian Spaghetti, and 
Frozen Chocolate or Strawberry milk popsicles. 
  

These new menu items are made from scratch by our 
Fabulous Food Chefs. 
  
If you have an idea for a menu item on the 2016 
menu, please write it down and hand it into the can-
teen or place it into the dropbox. We will be finalis-
ing a new menu in week 7 of this term. 
  
Sick on Canteen Day? 
If your child has an order but will be absent, email 
canteenhpps@gmail.com and we will post-pone your 

order to the following week. 

  
Volunteering 
Head to http://vols.pt/vs6qnH or come in and see 
us in the canteen on Tues/Wed to put your name 
down. 
  
Re-Usable Lunch Bags - $10 each 
The bags are insulated to keep food warm or cold and 
are easy to wipe clean. There is a clear, zippered 
pocket to place the students order and money se-
curely and a clear name display on the front for stu-
dents to decorate or print out a name/class number 
tag. The bag folds into a wallet size when placing 
orders. You can head to stickybeaks.com.au to print 
off free order forms and name tags. The bags are 
available to purchase on a Tuesday/Wednesday from 

the canteen. 

  
  
  
 

 
 

 

  
P&C Meeting – Wednesday 4th November (Term 4 Week 4) @ 7pm, Staff Room 
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